
Birthdays! 
Happy birthday to our residents and staff 
celebrating in January and February.  
 

Residents: 
Bernadine Shaw, January 22 
Josie Jones, February 11 
Willene Hennemann, February 12 
Lorraine Reisinger, February 25 
 

Staff: 
January: Hafsa Ali, 1st; Amy Lepper, 20th 
February: Doris Albanese, 1st; Terrence 
Crump, 15th; Kathy King, 24th;  Annette 
Webb, 29th 

H appy New Year! I hope you all had a 
wonderful holiday season. I know we 
sure did. Check out pages 2 and 3 to see 

our favorite holiday highlights.  
Here at MCH, we’re excited for all that’s ahead 

in 2025. February is packed with fun activities, Su-
per Bowl, Valentine’s Day and many more exciting 
events! We also will be hosting a Family Soup 
Night on Wednesday, February 26, from 5 to 6:30 

p.m. We hope our current 
families and friends can 
join us for an evening of hot soups, yummy 
desserts and good company. Please RSVP by 
email at amy@maryculverhome.org, or call 

The Home at 314-966-6034 if you plan to attend.  
We also will have two BIG fundraising events this year.  
On May 8, The Mary Culver Home will participate in Give STL Day. 

This is 24 hours of online giving to raise money and awareness for 
more than 1,000 local nonprofit organizations. Make sure to like us 
on Facebook (search for The Mary Culver Home for the Visually Im-
paired) so you can participate! We are also in full planning mode for 
our biennial gala, Arctic Lounge, on Au-
gust 9. This is our major fundraising event 
that is not to be missed. The night will 
feature delicious food, great cocktails, a 
silent auction and an exciting live auction 
at Missouri Athletic Club West. See page 4 for our save-the-date info!  

We currently are looking for Arctic Lounge sponsors, so if you or 
anyone you know is interested in sponsoring the event please reach 
out. Hope to see you there! 

Amy’s 
Updates  

January / February 2025 

Amy 

Wish-List Items 

Happy 
100th! 

Millie Koch’s 
100th birthday 
in December 
gave us some-
thing major to 
celebrate. 

Gazebo roof gets new life 
Thank you to Kirkwood-based Agape 
Construction for generously donating 
the labor and materials to restore the 
roof of our gazebo! The project was 
coordinated by Marie Davis, a mem-
ber of The Home’s Board of Directors, 
and Agape’s Jaysa Pfaff. 
This spring, we plan to repaint the 
entire structure and replace the ceil-
ing fan and light, finally completing 
our 2023 Summer Boost fundraising 
project. 

A worker with Agape Construc-
tion lays shingles on the roof. 

If you would prefer to  
receive the newsletter by 
email, let us know at  
info@maryculverhome.org 

• Cookies for resident parties 

• Penny auction items: body wash, 
toothpaste, scented hand lotion 
and body spray 

• Dollar Store gift cards 

• Happy hour beverages: Cabernet 
Sauvignon, Riesling and Pinot Grigio 

• 12-packs of canned soda 

What’s up next 
Family Soup Night 
Wednesday, February 26 
5 to 6:30 p.m.  
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The Mary Culver Home 
221 W. Washington Ave. 
Kirkwood, MO  63122 
314-966-6034 
www.maryculverhome.org 

The mission of The Mary Culver Home is to provide visually impaired women with dignified, compassionate, holistic nursing care  
in a warm family atmosphere, as well as to promote security, confidence, and an excellent quality of life. 
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